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Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

I would like to begin my newsletter this week by thanking all the students and staff who have contributed to Project 
Compassion this year. Our Project Compassion collection has raised $1300 so far this term (but we are still counting) 
and the competition is fierce with all Pastoral Care Classes vying to raise the most money. As mentioned last week 
the funds raised will benefit many people in many countries who have far less than us. Caritas through Project 
Compassion aims to assist people in many countries; people who have been affected by civil war and who have been 
forced to leave their homes consequently suffering poverty; those who live in slums built on land affected by 
landslides; those who live in areas where their homes are constantly threatened by natural disasters such as 
typhoons, cyclones, floods, earthquakes and tsunamis;  those who don’t have access to appropriate medical care 
and medicines as well as those who have been dislocated from country and culture in order to access lifesaving 
health care. Many Thanks to parents for supporting their students in their endeavours to raise funds. 
 

Easter is the most significant time in our lives as Christians, with Easter Sunday being the most important day. 
Without Easter, our faith is meaningless. The Easter story captures the very essence of our existence and I 
encourage you to participate in the life of our church during this time. Please try and attend at least one, if not more, 
of the Easter liturgies. The Easter Mass times for the Petrie Parish appear later in the newsletter. Yesterday, the 
College walked to Our Lady of the Way Church to participate in our Easter Liturgy. The liturgy was a powerful 
reminder of the meaning of Easter. Congratulations to the students for their excellent behaviour and attention at this 
significant event. I would like to pass on our thanks to Mrs Janelle Doohan and Mrs Alison Whitten for their 
preparation of the liturgy and to all the students who played a role in the drama giving it significant meaning.  As 
Easter approaches I am hopeful that students remember the events of Holy Week, hopefully ensuring the true reason 
for Easter is at the forefront of our thinking. 
 

Reports are currently being prepared by teachers so that they can be sent home in the mail during the holidays. If you 
do not receive a report for your son or daughter by the end of the holidays, please contact the College Office. As part 
of the feedback to parents on how their students are progressing at school, Parent – Teacher interviews will be 
conducted on 30 April 2014. All bookings are done on-line and correspondence will be sent home during the holidays 
with reports indicating the process for making appointments. Parents will be able to access PTO from the first day of 
Term 2 to book interviews and I would recommend that all parents make appointments to see their student’s 
teachers. As students will benefit from the conversation between the teacher and the parent, students are expected 
to attend with their parent(s). 
 

This Friday our Year 8 students will have an excursion to Pine Rivers Park on Friday to celebrate their contribution to 
the College Community over the past term. Students will leave school after morning tea and return in time for 
transport home. Letters have been sent home with all details earlier in the week. 
 

Last week I congratulated our new P and F Executive. This week, John Dangerfield,  our new P and F President has 
written an article for our newsletter and I commend that to you.  Please note our next P and F meeting is in the first 
week next term (Wednesday 23 April).  
 

Continuing on our theme from the last few weeks, I have included several other websites and YouTube clips about 
cybersafety. Each of them has some important information for you and/or your student. Please encourage your 
students to view them too. 
 

The website Meet the Creeps is an interactive site that provides young people with fast feedback on their attitudes 
and behaviour about cyber safety. The Creep Quiz has been developed by Telstra and the Queensland Government. 
The following YouTube clip draws a parallel between Facebook and inviting a stranger into your home. While it is 
meant for primary students it has a very significant message for all who have a facebook page – but particularly our 
children: Jigsaw  Child Exploitation Online Protection Centre CEOP   http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_o8auwnJtqE  
and the last YouTube clip is basically for Parents: How cybersmart are you? http://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=JHj0gKGYzfY   
 

Term 1 ends on Friday of this week at 3 pm and school resumes for Term 2 on Tuesday 22 April.  As the term draws 
to a close, I would like to wish Parents, caregivers, students and staff a happy and holy Easter. I wish you safe travel 
for those who are visiting family or travelling to a holiday destination. For students, particularly, I hope you have a 
relaxed and restful holiday and return to school refreshed ready for a solid term of work!! 
 

Have a great holiday 
 

St Maximilian Kolbe, Pray for us 
St Marcellin Champagnat, Pray for us 
Mary Our Good Mother, Pray for us 
And let us remember to always pray for each other, 
 
Mandy Sullivan 
Acting Principal 

http://www.creepquiz.eq.edu.au/index.html
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_o8auwnJtqE
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JHj0gKGYzfY
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JHj0gKGYzfY


 

Lockers 

 

As with previous years, ALL LOCKERS NEED TO BE EMPTIED on or before Friday and have 

their LOCKS REMOVED.  This allows students to clean out the lockers and also discourages theft 

and vandalism.  If there are any locks still on the lockers after Friday, the locks will be cut off and any 

books etc. will be placed inside the Pastoral Care classrooms. 

 

And just as a reminder, could you please check with your child that their spare locker key has been 

handed to their PC teacher?  This allows your child access to their locker should they lose their key or 

accidently leave it at home. 

 

They may also leave their lock here with their PC teacher during the holidays if they wish. 

 

Hair Colour & Cuts 

As after every school break, if students have coloured their hair during the holidays, it must be 

close to,  or identical to, the student’s natural hair colour on their return.  Any ‘unusual’ hair styles 

must also be corrected (for girls, hair needs to be tied back if shoulder length, and for the boys, 

length needs to be above the eyes, collar and ears). 

 

Failure to adhere to this simple request will mean that the student will be sent home and will not be 

allowed to return to school until the colour, cut or both is fixed.  Thank you for your understanding 

in this matter. 

 

Similarly, there should be no ‘extra’ piercings on your child’s returns – this includes clear studs 

and covers like Band Aids. 

 

For further clarification, please see the Student Planner. 

 

 

Easter Break 

 

Please enjoy your time off. 

 

 

 

Parent/Carer-Teacher Interviews 

 

As you are probably aware, the Parent/Carer-Teacher Interviews are on the second Wednesday back, 

Wednesday April 30 from 12:30pm.  You will soon receive a letter outlining what to do and supplying 

you with a username and password. 

 

If you do not have access to a computer, there are two options available to you: either come into the 

College during school office hours and use the computer supplied in Student Reception (the computer 

has been specifically set up to allow parents and carers to do this) or if that is not practical, please 

telephone us, with your username and password, and the ladies in the office will do it for you. 

 

Access to the online registry system closes on the Sunday before, Sunday April 27. 

 

ANZAC Day Ceremony 

 

On Thursday April 24 the College will be holding its ANZAC Day Ceremony straight after 

morning Pastoral Care.  As per usual, the message is not about war or its glorification, but 

asks us to remember those who gave their lives so that we can live in a more open, 

democratic society, where people can voice their disagreements without fear of political or 

religious prejudice, imprisonment or victimisation.  We only need look overseas for such 

abuses. 

 

As per usual, all parents and carers are welcome. 

 

This year, we are also hoping that some students will also be involved in ANZAC Day ceremonies in the city and locally at 

Norths League and Services Club, Anzac Avenue Kallangur. 

 

Please call if you have any queries. 

Deputy Principal 



 

 

Ties Term 2 & 3 

 

As we are now in the ‘cooler’ months, all male senior students are expected to wear their ties, not 

only here at school, but also to and from the College. 

 

For the junior male students, the tie is an ‘option’ during this time, but they must still own one, and 

must wear it when directed (e.g. special celebrations, masses, excursions, school photo day, etc).  

 

 

College Jumpers/Blazers 

 

All students are allowed wear the College blazer (though it is compulsory for senior students 

to have one) but they are also expected to wear either the College jumper or fleeced, nylon 

jacket when cold.  Other tops are not permitted, and after one or two warnings, may be 

confiscated.  If your child is unable to wear the correct College uniform on any given day, 

please write a note in your child’s Planner explaining the situation.  Also, if there is any 

difficulty in purchasing the correct uniform, please contact us so that we can be of assistance. 
 

May I reiterate that the College has a strict uniform policy, as most parents expect, and all 

students and parents have agreed to abide by this policy.  There is virtually no reason for any 

student to be out of uniform on a casual basis – your cooperation in this matter is greatly 

appreciated. 

 

Correct Shoes 

Along a similar vein is the wearing of incorrect shoes: the shoes for the formal uniform are black, 

hard-leather, polished lace-ups (not black, soft-leather skate shoes, ballet slippers and the like).  

Shoes for the sports uniform are sports shoes/runners. 

 

Unfortunately, we are currently seeing an explosion in skate shoes (e.g. “Vans”).  Apart from 

being the incorrect uniform, for both the formal and sports uniform, they do not provide safety 

and adequate support for HPE. 

 

 

Hail Mary 

Ave Maria, gratia plena, Dominus tecum, benedicta tu in mulieribus, Et benedictus fructus ventris tui, Jesus.  Santa Maria, 

Mater Dei, Ora pro nobis peccatoribus, Nunc et hora mortis nostrae.  Amen. 

 

Quotation of the Week 

 

For God so loved the world that he gave his only Son, so that everyone who 
believes in him may not perish but may have eternal life.  John 3.16 

 

 

Have a peaceful and joyous Easter break and God bless! 

 
Sts Maximilian Kolbe and Marcellin Champagnat pray for us. 

 

Markus Ebeling 

Deputy Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Humility, Simplicity and Modesty 

Deputy Principal 



  APRE 

 

Holy Week  Liturgy 

 

Yesterday we gathered as a school community 

for our Holy Week Liturgy. As a community we 

focused on the theme of the call that Jesus’ 

cross makes on us.  We reflected on the story of 

Jesus’ suffering, death and Resurrection by 

watching a re- enactment of these events known 

as the Stations of the Cross.  

 

The traditional Stations of the Cross follow fourteen events of Jesus’ suffering and death,  

followed by a concluding reflection on the Resurrection. The story was told through the eyes of 

Jesus’ mother, Mary. This story calls us to remember the suffering of Jesus in a particular way. 

The symbols and coloured fabric surrounding the cross were reminders of the darkness and pain 

attached to the suffering and death of Jesus.The symbols of darkness and death were then  

removed and replaced with colours and symbols representing the Resurrection of Jesus. From 

the hopelessness of death, we recongised that rich new life springs forth. 

 

On Easter Sunday, Christians celebrate the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead. For 

Catholics, Easter Sunday comes at the end of 40 days of prayer, fasting, and almsgiving known as 

Lent.  

 

 
Through his suffering and death, Christ gives us lasting freedom. 

May God bless us with the inner freedom 
To live ever more truly the Good News of the Gospel. 

 
 

 
Celebrate this Easter with a heart filled with peace, joy and happiness.  May our lives be touched 

by the true meaning of Easter. 

 

 
Janelle Doohan 

Assistant Principal Religious Education 

http://catholicism.about.com/od/prayers/tp/Prayer_101.htm
http://catholicism.about.com/od/catholicliving/p/Fasting.htm
http://catholicism.about.com/od/Catholic-Dictionary/g/Lent-Definition-Of-Lent.htm


  

Business Manager 

 
NAPLAN testing will take place in Week 4 of Term 2 this year. NAPLAN tests skills 
such as reading, writing, spelling, grammar and numeracy. 
 

The dates for NAPLAN in 2014 are: 
 

Tuesday 13th May 
Wednesday 14th May  
Thursday 15th May 
 

If you would like to read more about NAPLAN please use the link below or if you 
prefer I am available to talk to as well.  
http://www.nap.edu.au/verve/_resources/NAPLAN_2014_Information_for_parents_brochure_web.pdf 
 

Jenny Halliday 
Junior Curriculum Coordinator/Literacy Support 

 

UPGRADE TO NEW FINANCE SYSTEM 
 
Across the next school holidays, Brisbane Catholic Education will  

upgrade all College Finance Systems.  We have been advised that we 

will not have access to the system for a two week period (4-4-2014 to  

18-4-2014).  This will have no impact on receipt of monies.   

 

You will still be able to make payments in your preferred way, and we 

will receive them with no delay.  However, we will not be able to  

provide you with information regarding balances etc over that period. 

NAPLAN Reminder 

 
 

"Have you DOWNLOADED  
the Mt Maria College APP yet?  

  

DO IT NOW  
 

to stay in touch about the busy year ahead! 
 

 

If you haven't downloaded the College APP, it's available at iTunes and the Google play - 
please download it to your iPhone, iPad, Smartphone or Tablet. 
 

Simply search "Mt Maria College Petrie" to download it - don't forget to position the Mt 
Maria APP on your front page, so that online alerts and messages can be retrieved ASAP 
(simply click on the APP, tap the messages icon and refresh your screen for updates!). 
 
 
You will be able to: 
 

24/7 Audio Absentee Messages accepted 
 

Receive instant Alerts from the College 
 

Access the College Newsletter 
 

View College Events including locations, day and 
time 
 

Share the App with prospective families 
 

One touch calling to the College 
 

Access Tuckshop and Uniform Shop products and pricing 
 
All feedback and ideas regarding the use and ongoing development of the APP welcomed 
at spetrie@bne.catholic.edu.au  

Mt Maria College Petrie App 

http://www.nap.edu.au/verve/_resources/NAPLAN_2014_Information_for_parents_brochure_web.pdf
mailto:spetrie@bne.catholic.edu.au


  

Campus Minister 

 

 

Fourth 
Sunday  

of Lent 
 

Your support for Project Compassion has 
allowed Caritas Australia to build a just 
world by enabling vulnerable communities 
to be architects of their own future. 

 
This week we meet Martina, a teacher in the  
Solomon Islands. Her favourite part of the 
school day is teaching the children songs 
from Caritas Australia’s Disaster Risk  
Management project which was established 
after a string of natural disasters in the Pacific 
that threatened the homes and communities 
of people living in the Solomon Islands. 
Through the power of nursery rhymes and 
songs, children are learning how to stay safe 
during an emergency. 

 
Your generous donations to Project  
Compassion means that Caritas can  
continue to educate teachers like Martina 
and help keep children safe during an  
emergency caused by natural disasters. 

 

 

Fifth  

Sunday  

of Lent 
 

Your support for Project Compassion helps 
Caritas Australia work towards the creation of a 
world that God desires to be just and  
compassionate. 

 
Far from home for dialysis treatment, Aboriginal 

woman Lorraine is reconnecting with her culture 

and community through an income-generating 

bush balm program. The program offers people 

who are chronically unwell, a sense of purpose, 

comfort and wellbeing. 

 
Your support ensures that together we are 
walking alongside Indigenous Peoples in 
Australia and around the world. 

 

 

 

Sixth Sunday 
of Lent 

(Passion  

Sunday)  

Your support for Project Compassion allows 
Caritas Australia to lift the voices of the poor and 
promote the dignity of each person, regardless of 
ethnicity, religion or cultural beliefs. 

This week we meet Nirangini in Sri Lanka. From 
1983 to 2009 a civil war affected Sri Lanka, and 
Nirangini and her entire community were forced 
to leave their village. 

Thanks to your support, Nirangini now has a  
permanent home back in her childhood village 
and she and her son are re-establishing their 
lives. 
  
Please donate to Project Compassion today 
so partnerships like this can continue to 

grow. 

We are now half way through Lent and our  
fundraising for Project Compassion.  
 
Well done to Morgan 2, Ms Argent’s PC for leading 
the way and raising a massive $371.10, this amount 
was helped along by a kind donation from Mr O’Brien. 
Thank you, Mr O’Brien for your generosity and your 
kind donation to changing the lives of those  
supported by Caritas Australia. The final tally will be 
counted this week and both the staff and students 
are eager to find out who has raised the most money 
overall.  There has been a lot of healthy competitive 
spirit shown this week and some very creative  
fundraising ideas.  This money will go a long way in 
implementing infrastructures that are life changing 
for these families. Below are the stories of the people 
we are focusing on for the duration of Lent. If you 
would like to know any more information about  
Caritas or the six faces of Project Compassion you 
can head to their website: www.caritas.org.au 
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to wish you 
an enjoyable break and a Blessed and Holy Easter. 
May the presence of the risen Lord Jesus fill you with 
his strength, hope, love and faith knowing that when 
you turn to him and put your trust in him he will  
never forsake you. 
 
God’s Richest blessings, 
 
Alison Whitten 
Campus Minister 

http://www.caritas.org.au


  

 

 

Recreational Sport—Fishing 

 

 

Hello my name is Jeanne and I’m a fishoholic!  
 

This term I have had the absolute pleasure of  
taking a wonderful group of boys to fishing for 
Sport and Rec.  
 

We have had some adventures (including injuries), 
with some interesting catches from the river.  
Walking to the river each Thursday has been a bit 
of a challenge for some of the boys but they  
persevered and had some magnificent times.  
 

Rylie Meadsmith was our guru of fishing (being the 
boy who caught the most fish and crabs). I am 
looking forward to the next round of fishing and a 
fantabulous group of enthusiastic students! 
 

Jeanne Rae 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mt Maria Petrie P & F 

Mt Maria College Petrie 

Parents and Friends Association 

Hello everyone, 
 

It is my honour and pleasure to step into the role of the MMCP, P and F President for 2014. 
 

I pass on my thanks to Donna Wyers for her service as immediate past President and other office bearers 
that have been members of the previous committee. 
 

My favourite TV series is The West Wing. In one episode I well remember, the President Jed Bartlett, 
was speaking to a hall of university students. 
 

What he (and the show's writers) said has always stayed with me. He said, "Decisions are made by those 
who show up." 
 

And those words hold true for committees such as ours at Mt Maria College. 
 

As you know, it's not as easy getting school information out of your high schooler, as compared to a child 
in primary school. I welcome new members (as I did last year) to come and sit in on our meetings and ask 
questions about what we do and how we support the school.  
 

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday April 23rd and all are invited. 
 

A happy and holy Easter to you all. 
 

John Dangerfield 
P & F President 

Seniors—Free Magazine for Students and Parents 

 
The Magazine features articles by: 
 

Dr Tim Hawkes, OAM - Renowned Australian educator 

and Principal of The Kings’ School, Sydney writes 
about the ten essential conversations every parent 

should have with their teenage sons. 
 

Philip Hay - Brisbane-based social media consultant  
explains why Linkedin is your new online CV and an  

essential tool for networking your way into a career. 
 

Jeff Gilling, BEc - Social Researcher, futurist and  
founder of LeavingSchool.com.au writes about why the  

education system needs a shake-up in the 21st century.  
 

Harriet Farkas - Editor of Flamingo Pink.com.au  

explains exactly what students can expect after 

leaving school. 
 

Kate Fitzsimons—Head of the Nicole Fitzsimons  
Foundations tells of her family’s personal tragedy 

and one of the real dangers young Australians face 
when travelling overseas. 
 

Also: 12 essential tips for parents  on “How to 

survive Year 12”, and How students can win 
$500 for themselves and $5,000 for your 

school  in the WrittenPortraits.com.au national  
creative writing competition. 



  

Senior School Assessment Items—Term 1 2014 
SUBJECT ASSESSMENT 

DUE 

YEAR 11 YEAR 12 

English Week 9 Multi Modal Presentation Macbeth – Trial of Macbeth 

New Editorial (Exam)  

English 

Communication 

Functional English 

Week 8 Collage (gender) Task 

Billy Elliott Task 

Diary Entries Task 

Commentary Task 

Pre-Vocational Maths 

Functional Maths 

Week 8 Ongoing Assessment items in class Moving on 

Folio Activities 

Maths A  Exam 

Assignment Task 

 

Religion & Ethics Week 8 Heroes & Role Models Visual image, 

written task and oral response 

Peace Studies 

Multimodal 

Presentation 

Folio of research notes/questions 

Certificate III in 

Christian Ministry & 

Theology 

 Booklet or Online Activities Booklet or Online Activities 

Creative Cooking   Ongoing Activities Ongoing Activities 

Business Week 8 Project: Multimedia presentation  

(team project proposal) 

Project: Multimedia presentation  

(team project proposal) 

Recreation Continuous/ 

School Cross 

Country Week 10 

Fitness Practical 

  

Fitness Diary 

Fitness Brochure 

Fitness Practical 

  

Fitness Diary 

Fitness Brochure 

Creative Arts (Music) Week 8 You be the Boss 

-Student event organisation 

Planning Theory Folio  

Creative Arts 

 (Visual Arts) 

Week 8 Art as Observation 

Personal Reflection/Experimental Folio 

Collection of Artworks 

Art as Observation 

Personal Reflection/Experimental Folio 

Collection of Artworks 

ICT Week 9 Creating a game 

Game Making 

Creating a game 

Game Making 

Early Childhood 

Studies/Cert III 

Childhood Studies 

  Cert III Modules 

Case Study Routines 

Cert III Modules 

Case Study Routines  

Science In Practice Week 9 Forensic Science Case Studies  Forensic Science Case Study Report 

Biology Week 9 Eco Tank 1500 EEI Extended Experimental Investigation  

Manufacturing Week 9 Multimedia Presentation Table Construction 

Junior Curriculum 
Subject Unit Assessment Drafts Due Final Copy Due 

English  Who Am I Presentation In class Wk 9 

Maths Operations/Data On going On going On going 

Religion Belonging On going On going On going 

History Vikings 
  

Written  

Response 

In class Wk 6 

Science Intro to Science 
  

Practical 
Biography 

On going On going 
Wk 10 

Art Elements of Design Class Tasks On going On going 

Music Introduction to  

Music 

Class Task On going On going 

HPE Healthy Living Practical 
Brochure 

On going 
In class 

On going 
Week 9 

Drama Introduction to  

Drama 

Class task On going On going 

Graphics Introduction to 

Graphics 

On going On going On going 

Home  

Economics 

Home Skills Class Task On going On going 

ICT No assessment       
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Junior School Assessment Items—Term 1 2014 

Subject Unit Assessment Drafts Due Final Copy Due 

English Short Stories Written –Short story Wk 6 Wk 7 

Maths Congruence On going On going On going 

Religion Social Justice Multi-modal In class Wk 10 

History Industrial  

Revolution 

Written Response 

Presentation 

In class Wk 6 

Wk 9/10 

Science Chemistry 

  

Practical 

Open Book Exam 

On going On going 

Wk 8 

Art Pottery Folio Work On going On going 

Music   Booklet In class Wk 10 

HPE Community Health Physical 

Brochure 

On going On going 

Wk 9 

Drama Slap it on Performance & 

Written response 

n/a     Wk 8 

 Wk 9 

Home  

Economics 

Home Skills Class Task Class Task Class Task 

Y
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r 
9
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n
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Subject Unit Assessment Drafts Due Final Copy Due 

English Romeo & Juliet Presentation In Class All presentations 

completed by Wk 10 

Maths Measurement & 

Geometry 

On going On going On going 

Religion The Mystery of 

God 

  

On going On going On going 

History Roaring 20’s 

  

Poster (1920’s) 

Presentation 

In class Wk 5 

Wk 7 

Science Genetics 

  

Practical 

Report 

In class Wk 7 

Business Information Proce-

dure 

Open book Exam   Wk 8 

Art Art inspiration 

  

Folio Work On Going On Going 

HPE Risky Behaviour Practical 

Written response 

On going On going 

Wk 6 

Music And Now For 

Something Com-

pletely Different 

Performance 

And 

Response 

In class Wk 9 

Home  

Economics 

Home Skills Class Tasks Class Tasks Class Tasks 

ICT Programming Exam n/a Wk 7 

Drama Shakespeare Class Tasks On going On going 
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Office REMINDER 

Can you please ensure you have signed and return to the office 
 

BLANKET EXCURSION FORM FOR BUS TRAVEL TO AND FROM EXCURSIONS / CAMPS 
 

You can print this form from our website, below is the link:- 

http://www.mmcp.qld.edu.au/news-and-events/Pages/Excursions.aspx  

 

http://www.mmcp.qld.edu.au/news-and-events/Documents/Blanket%20Excursion%20Form%20for%20Bus%20Travel%20to%20and%20from%20Excursions%20Camps.pdf


  Mt Maria College Petrie  -  Open Day 



  

School Community News St Vincent de Paul’s Winter Blanket Appeal 

 

The time has come for students, staff, and relatives of Mt Maria College Petrie Community to start  

knitting or crocheting squares of 25 cm.  These squares are then joined together to make colourful  

blankets, which will be donated to St Vincent de Paul in June.  Last year, we were able to donate 25  

blankets to the St Vincent de Paul’s Winter Blanket Appeal.  
 

We will also need some help with assembling the blankets, so if you are able to give us some of 

your time to assist with crocheting the squares together, please contact the College Office on 3285 

5500. 
 

For the blankets to be put to use this winter it would be ideal if we could have your finished 

squares before the 24th of May. 
 

To get you started you will need: 

 1 set of 4 mm knitting needles or 1 x 4 mm crochet hook 

 Some 8 ply balls of colourful yarn 

 Squares need to measure 25 cm x 25 cm, with between 52 - 58 stitches and  

    70 – 75 rows of knitting.  

 It is also helpful when making the blankets if you can leave 40 cm of yarn at the cast on and 

cast off point. 

 If you need materials, they can be provided. 

 For those who may not be able to knit, donations of yarn or money will be very much 

 “Squares for  Charity”  

Qld Police Service Expo 22/23 August 2014  

This year sees the Queensland Police Service celebrate 150 years of service to the  
Queensland Community.  One of the large celebration events being held is a Police Expo at 
the Brisbane Convention and Exhibition Centre, Merrivale Street, South Brisbane.  The  
Police Expo will run from 9am – 7pm on Friday 22nd August and 9am – 4pm on  
Saturday 23rd August and highlight the diverse nature of policing activities and environments 
across Queensland.  Entry for school groups will be free.  Individuals attending will be asked 
for a gold coin donation.    
 

Friday is targeted at getting school groups to attend.  With active displays from a range of 
Policing units and sections attendees will be able to talk to the officers doing the job.  This 
event will be a must see for anybody with any interest in becoming a Police Officer, or just 
wanting to see what we do.   
 

Some of the sections that will be in attendance include: 
 

Special Emergency Response Team (SERT) Explosive Ordnance Response Team 

Public Safety Response Team   Police Operational Skills Training Unit 
Mounted Police     Water Police 

Police Dogs      Forensic Crash Unit 
Road Policing      Community Safety and Crime Prevention 

Queensland Police Museum 

  
For any further information please e-mail me at Stafford.ChristopherC@police.qld.gov.au.  
Chris Stafford 

Acting Senior Sergeant 

QPS 150 Year Celebrations Project 

Office of Deputy Commissioner 

(Specialist Operations) 

M: 0419 665 346 

E: Stafford.ChristopherC@police.qld.gov.au 

mailto:Stafford.ChristopherC@police.qld.gov.au
mailto:Stafford.ChristopherC@police.qld.gov.au
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S e n s o r y 
M o v i e  D a y 

“Sensory Movie Day” Inclusive event for Families with special 
needs, children are free to move around, flap or stim, lighting on 
dim and earmuffs available to borrow during the screening.  
 

“Walking With Dinosaurs” 2pm Sunday 27
th

 April at  
Morayfield Birch Carroll & Coyle 

 
Tickets $8 each, Children 2 years and under are free,  
companion I.D card accepted,. Fire Exit Doors Monitored by 
Volunteers. No diagnosis required, Siblings and extended family 
welcomed to this no judgement event. 
 
Chanelle Avison 
0422416509 
Sensorymovieday@hotmail.com  

  Jo-Anne Wriede 
  Events Coordinator 
  RSPCA Queensland 

 

  
  E jwriede@rspcaqld.org.au    W rspcaqld.org.au  
  Fb facebook.com/RSPCAQueensland     
  Tw twitter.com/RSPCAQld  
  P 07 3426 9943    F 07 3258 5610  
  Locked Bag 3000, Sumner Park BC QLD 4074 Australia 

      HELPING ANIMALS · ENLIGHTENING PEOPLE · CHANGING LIVES 

Sensory Movie Day & The Abbey Museum  
Archaeology Fun day. 
 
Inclusive Event for Families With Special Needs 
 
Date: Tuesday 15th April 2014 
Sessions: 10-12 and 1-3pm 
Activities: Pyramid Building, Archaeology Dig, 
Dress-up & Face-painting & Shield Painting, plus 
more 
 
Price: Adults/Carers Free, Children 4-16yrs 
$11each and children 3yrs and under are Free 
 
Lunch: 12-1pm Sausage Sizzle $2.50each &  
Mobile Coffee Van Limited numbers Please call 
Chanelle 0422 416 509 to book your spot 

mailto:Sensorymovieday@hotmail.com
mailto:jwriede@rspcaqld.org.au
http://www.rspcaqld.org.au
http://www.facebook.com/RSPCAQueensland
http://www.twitter.com/RSPCAQld
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GREAT EASTER HUNT 
Sunday 13 April 
10 am—2pm 
Burpengary  Community Arts Centre, Old Bay Road 
STALL SITES AVAILABLE 
 

MOVIE PREMIER          ‘The Other Woman’ 
Birch, Carol & Coyle, Morayfield 
2pm, Sunday 4th May, 2pm  
$25pp includes drink and popcorn or wine and cheese pre movie 
 

‘KSP THEATRE RESTAURANT’  & MINI-FIELD OF WOMEN DISPLAY 
Sat 24 May  $30.00 pp 
Includes dinner and show 'Murder at the Music Hall" 
Old Bay Road, Burpengary 
 

‘MINI-FIELD OF WOMEN’ BLACK FRIDAY BLACK & WHITE COCKTAIL PARTY 
Friday 13 June 
Burpengary Community Centre Hall 
7pm till late 
$20pp includes finger food and entertainment 
Dress:  Cocktail 
 

SUNDAY LUNCH—’Think Pink” , ‘Mini-Field of Women’ 
Sunday 6 July  
Kanangra, Tanby Road, Yeppoon 
 

CHRISTMAS IN JULY 
Sat 19 July 
Hunting Lodge Estate, Kilcoy 
Camping and Accommodation available 
 

BIG BREAKFAST 
Caboolture River Fishing & Boating Club, 514 Uhlmann Road, Burpengary. 
Sunday 10 August 2014 
6—10am    
$20 includes breakfast, entertainment & 1 ticket in multi draw raffle 
 

‘MINI-FIELD OF WOMEN’ ART SHOWS 
Friday 29, Saturday 30 and Sunday 31 August          
Artisans’ Guild of  
Caboolture and District, Old Bay Road, Burpengary 
Tuesday 9, Wednesday 10 and Thursday 11 September  
Kanangra Heights, Yeppoon 
 
STALL SITES AVAILABLE 
  

My name is Liz Taylor and I am a Breast Cancer Survivor, having 

undergone a mastectomy, chemotherapy and radiation during the 

last 10 months.  This year I am taking part in the Breast Cancer 

Network Australia (BCNA) Great Wall Challenge 2014, where other 

likeminded people travel to China and trek the Great Wall of China 

(at our own expense).  Prior to taking this challenge, we are raising 

money for BCNA to assist them to continue their valuable support 

and help to people diagnosed with breast cancer. 
 

Please join us at the following events to  help raise funds and 

awareness.   

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION AND BOOKINGS CONTACT  

Liz Taylor  PO Box 498 
DECEPTION BAY  Q  4508 
Ph:  07 3204 8153  Mobile:  0418 722 975 
 

http://bcnastepsforsupport2014.gofundraise.com.au/page/TaylorLiz 

http://bcnastepsforsupport2014.gofundraise.com.au/page/TaylorLiz

